OFFICE OF THE MUNICIPAL MAYOR

MUNICIPALITY OF BONGABONG
Oriental Mindoro, Philippines
Tel. No. (043)2835013; Fax No. (043)2835022

21 November 2022

LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV
Regional Executive Director
DENR MIMAROPA

Re: Ground breaking of Housing Projects of LGU Bongabong, DHSUD,
DENR, and DPWH

Dear Dir. Claudio:
| hope this message finds you well!

| am reaching out to inform you that His Excellency President Ferdinand Marcos, Jr.
will be attending the ground breaking of El Rich Village - Housing Project of LGU
Bongabong and Department of Human Settlements and Urban Development
(DHSUD).

In view hereof, may we respectfully request that the ground breaking of the housing
project for DENR employees be also conducted on the same day of ground breaking
of El Rich Village. However, the exact date of the activity will only be confirmed on
the day before the actual date of the event due to presidential protocols. Rest
assured that we will inform you once the date is officially announced and confirmed.

It is in this light that we hope you could make the necessary preparations to ensure
the smooth flow of the program. Should you have questions, you may contact Ms.
Malak Ellami at 0905-256-9509.

Moreover, please be informed that we will make the same request to DPWH for their
housing project for LGU employees, uniformed personnel, and rebel returnees.

| would greatly appreciate if you could kindly look into our request and give it a
considerate regard.

Thank you and my warmest regards!

GIO A. MALALUAN, O.D.

Municipal Mayor

All the best,
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